Some results of the tree survey in the Kathner Street area (No. 1)
A study of trees on Cooleman Ridge was initiated in 1997 and we are now in a position to revisit the project and find what changes have taken place. The ridge was divided into eight areas, each taken care of by one of our members. Area No. 1, the Kathner Street area has now been surveyed for the second time and some comparisons can be made between the 1997 and 2009 data. Counts and conclusions are presented below.
Species found in the area:

E pol: Eucalyptus polyanthemos


E mel: Eucalyptus melliodora


E ros: Eucalyptus rossii


E bla: Eucalyptus blakelyi


E mac: Eucalyptus macrorhyncha


E nor: Eucalyptus nortonii


E sp.: Eucalyptus sp.


B pop: Brachychiton populneus

Note that only trees with girth greater than 500 mm have been studied;
Out of originally 126 trees in the area, 47 have died; 
25 saplings have now grown big enough to be included in the survey.

1. Where they grow
	
	E pol
	E mel
	E ros
	E bla
	E mac
	E nor
	E sp.
	B pop
	Total

	Top
	
	
	2
	
	3
	3
	
	
	8

	Upper slope
	6
	
	2
	1
	4
	10
	5
	2
	30

	Mid slope
	23
	6
	5
	13
	1
	11
	3
	1
	63

	Lower slope
	6
	2
	
	13
	3
	
	1
	
	25

	

	Total numbers
	35
	8
	9
	27
	11
	24
	9
	3
	126


2. Damage since 1997, mainly by the 2003 fires but in some instances also by drought
	
	E pol
	E mel
	E ros
	E bla
	E mac
	E nor
	E sp.
	B pop
	Total

	Undamaged
	2
	1
	
	5
	
	2
	
	1
	11

	Slightly damaged
	15
	1
	1
	13
	
	2
	1
	1
	34

	Badly damaged
	11
	6
	
	8
	2
	7
	
	
	34

	Dead
	7
	
	8
	1
	9
	13
	8
	1
	47

	

	Total numbers
	35
	8
	9
	27
	11
	24
	9
	3
	126


From this sample it appears that E polyanthemos, E melliodora and E blakelyi tend to grow on mid or lower slopes; E rossii, E macrorhyncha and E nortonii higher up.
It also seems that E polyanthemos, E melliodora and E blakelyi have survived the fires better than E rossii, E macrorhyncha and E nortonii. This may be due to differences in bark thickness, size/age, and fuel type and fuel accumulation, as well as position on the slope.
We look forward to continued tree studies in the eight areas. A few of our members have taken on responsibility for some of the eight areas, but there are still opportunities for others to join in the effort.
